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PDR/JDN 

23 February 2023 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

I am sure you will be aware, there has been no resolution in the national dispute over pay and 

conditions of service between teachers and the government. There is a further planned day of 

industrial strike action by the NEU next Tuesday, 28 February, which is going to cause 

significant disruption to our school. For this day in question, we have based our planning on 

the same number of staff being on strike as for the previous day of action on 1 February and 

to this extent, we feel confident we can open the school to the following students, all other 

students will be asked to stay at home. 

1. Year 11 and year 13 students should attend school as normal. Some students will have 
mock exams on this day as per the exam timetable, others will be in lessons. Students 
should ensure they have revision materials available, in the event of one of their subject 
teachers being absent, they will be supervised revising. 

2. Parents of students in year 7 and year 8 who have insurmountable childcare difficulties 
will be invited to send their children to school. These students will be supervised by the 
cover team. This is to support parents of younger children who may not be comfortable 
staying at home unsupervised. If you need to send your child to school on this day, 
please inform us by completing the following form 
https://forms.office.com/e/NuPkKMhTp3. 

3. Students who are attending school will be expected to make their own arrangements 
for transport to and from school and check their provider is running a normal service. 
 

Please note, school meals will be available for those students in school. Students working from 

home who are in receipt of FSM will be provided with a voucher which will be sent directly to 

parents. 

Students working from home will be expected to work on topics they are currently studying. 

Further advice on directing their independent study can be found below. 

1. Students should aim to study the subjects they would normally attend on Tuesday of the 

Week B timetable; an hour per subject.  

2. A reminder of what students are studying can be found in our curriculum overviews. This 

information can be used to guide them to work independently.  

3. For Key Stage 3 and 4 students, Oak National Academy provides excellent lessons in almost 

all subjects on a range of topics.  
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4. All students have access to a wide range of online learning tools including Educake, Seneca, 

Corbett Maths and Dr Frost Maths to name but a few. Online learning tools can be used to 

supplement learning where relevant.  

5. Students should also aim to complete any homework they have been set by their teacher, 

details of which can be found on ClassCharts.  

6. Students who usually have 1:1 tutoring on Tuesday of the Week B timetable, through My 

Tutor or TLC Live, should continue to access their planned session.  

 
I do thank you for your understanding in this matter and hope that some resolution can be 

made before the next planned days of strike action on 15 and 16 March.  

Yours faithfully,  

 

Peter Roberts 

Headteacher 

 

mailto:office@heckgrammar.co.uk
http://www.heckgrammar.co.uk/
https://my.educake.co.uk/student-login
https://senecalearning.com/en-GB/
https://corbettmaths.com/
https://www.drfrostmaths.com/
https://www.classcharts.com/student/login
https://www.mytutor.co.uk/students/login/
https://www.mytutor.co.uk/students/login/
https://lessons.tlclive.com/login

